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RE: Easter Lake South Watershed     
 Pond Dredging and Improvements 
 Activity ID 08-2018-009 
 

 
The City of Des Moines would like to update residents within the Three Lakes Neighborhood 
concerning progress and schedule for the Easter Lake South Watershed Pond Dredging and 
Improvements. 
 
Construction began during the summer of 2019 on Basin 4, west of Three Lakes Parkway and 
has continued to basins south (Basin 3) and north (Basin 5) of the dam within the 
development, as shown on the attached exhibit.  Material removed from the basins is being 
placed on City owned property west of the neighborhood.    
 
During construction, the contractor has established a haul route along/over the existing trail east of 
the basins.  The contractor has placed soil over the trail to help prevent damage from large 
equipment.  Once pond dredging has been completed, the contractor will remove the material and 
City staff will inspect the trail for damages.  Any damaged trail will be replaced by the contractor.  
 
The contractor has completed excavation and bank grading within basins 3 and 4.  Excavation 
of basin 5 is approximately 30% complete.  The contractor has experienced delays due to the 
constantly changing weather conditions last fall and early this winter.  The project completion 
date is still scheduled for early this summer, and we are hopeful that it will be met, however, 
the contractor does have some time to make up.   

 
More information can be found by visiting the City of Des Moines Engineering Department’s 
Projects and Capital Improvements Program Map at https://maps.dsm.city/projects/.  If you have 
questions please contact Brad Brockman at (515)-283-4070 or at BRBrockman@dmgov.org.  
 

Thank you for your patience, understanding and cooperation during this public improvement 
project.  
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